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INVESTORS IN PEOPLE




‘Every child, every chance, every day’

‘Pob plentyn, pob cyfle, pob dydd’

Mrs Rachel Critchell B.A.Hons. P.G.C.E, N.P.Q.H
bfmail@hwbmail.net
Dear Parents/ Carers,
Welcome back. I hope you are all well and have enjoyed the summer holidays. It has been lovely to welcome the children back to school this week. They were very impressed by the changes and improvements in school and have settled in well in their new classes and into their new routines.  This is an exciting time for our school and we are hoping to return to something close to ‘business as usual.’ New topics for this term are as follows;
Foundation Phase: Amazing me.
Key Stage Two:  Fabulous Food. Food for Thought.
Building Work

The building has changed significantly through the summer holidays. We now have an extended school hall, storage area and learning area for crafts and cooking. The toilets have been refurbished and all classrooms have had new ceilings. There is a new Headteacher’s Office and the main entrance has been improved. Phase two of the project which includes the new classroom, library and toilet facilities is well underway.
As you are all aware, Wales moved to alert level zero on 7th August 2021.  But Covid-19 has not gone away and remains a health risk. The most effective way to prevent transmission is to stop the infection being brought in to school.
The following core measures remain in place;
All staff and pupils must follow the Welsh Government Guidance for self -isolation.
Staff and pupils should not attend school if they have any COVID-19 symptoms.

As a reminder, the three main symptoms of COVID-19 to be aware of are;

· a new continuous cough

· fever or high temperature

· loss of, or change in, sense of smell or taste

If your child develops one of these symptoms they should follow the self-isolation guidance and you should apply for a coronavirus test.

If a staff member or learner becomes symptomatic they should get a test as soon as possible and self- isolate until the outcome of the test. If the test is negative, they can leave self- isolation.

If there is a positive case identified in school, TTP will lead on identifying the close contacts of staff and learners who have tested positive. TTP will be responsible for contacting positive cases and collecting information about close contacts in and out of school.
Staff and pupils will continue to wash hands regularly.
Face masks may be worn by staff and visitors when moving around communal areas.
Appropriate cleaning and ventilation measures are in place.
Outdoor space is utilized as much as possible.
Staff should maintain physical distance. Learners should maintain physical distance wherever possible. 

Where a staff member or learner becomes unwell at the school, with possible symptoms of COVID-19 they will be sent home immediately to self- isolate, arranging a COVID-19 test.
Breakfast Club
Breakfast Club will operate as normal. The cost of breakfast club is £1 and children may attend breakfast club from 8 am until 8:45. This will now take place in the hall. From Monday there is now no need to book in for this service. 
Information regarding the opening of Cool Kidz next week has been distributed by Mrs Greenough. Please contact her directly in the usual way, if you have any further queries.
School Bags and Essential Equipment

Please only send essential items in school. This includes a drinks bottle, packed lunch, coat and any medication. Medication should remain on site. We do not have the space currently for large bags and other equipment.
PE

Children will continue to attend school in PE kit on PE days. PE days are as follows;

Reception: Monday

Years 1 and 2: Tues and Wed

Years 3 and 4: Tues and Thursday 

Years 5 and 6: Monday and Thursday

PE kit is as follows. 

Black shorts/leggings/ tracksuit bottoms, white t shirt and a school jumper or cardigan please.

Children will exit school at 3:15 using the main car park entrance; Years 3 and 4 first, followed by Years 5 and 6.  Foundation Phase will exit through the front gate. (Nursery and Reception children will exit first, followed by Years 1 and 2.)

Have a lovely weekend.

Kind Regards
Rachel Critchell

Headteacher
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